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On Friday, September 3, 1993, an aroid
conference entitled “Multidisciplinary Ap-
proaches to the Systematics of the Araceae”
was held during the XV International Bo-
tanical Congress held in Conference Cen-
ter of Pacifico, Yokohama. The botanical
congress was held between August 28th and
September 3rd and had participants from
all parts of the world. Since it was the first
International Botanical Congress to be held
in Asia the participation of Japan and China
was especially high. The aroid conference
held during these meetings was the fifth
international meeting held which dealt with
the Araceae (See Aroideana Vol. 15 [1992]
for a history of aroid conferences). The Yo-
kohama aroid meetings were co-moderated
by Tom Croat and Jin Murata. After opening
remarks and a welcome by Japanese host
Jin Murata, Tom Croat gave a brief history
of the current taxonomic work on the fam-
ily.

There were eight invited papers:

1. Alistair Hay of the Royal Botanic Gar-
dens in Sydney gave a presentation entitled
“A Brief Sketch of the History and Progress
of the Systematics of the Araceae in Male-
sia”. This paper discussed the history of
work with Araceae in Malesia, an area de-
fined as southeast Asia ranging from the
Malayan Peninsula to Indonesia and New
Guinea (but excluding the Philippine Is-
lands). It is essentially the area defined by
the Flora Malesiana project, and Alistair Hay
is the coordinator of that project. His pub-
lished version of the paper will outline the
activities of the many participants in this
large effort.

2. Li Heng from the Kunming Institute
of Botany in Yunnan Province of China pre-
sented an illustrated slide lecture entitled

“Species Diversity of Araceae in China”.
We were introduced to many of the Chinese
species of Araceae. Li Heng also distributed
to the group present the first circular for
the planned 6th International Aroid Con-
ference to be held in Kunming June 26-
July 2, 1995.

3. Michael H. Grayum of the Missouri
Botanical Garden, who was to have pre-
sented his paper “A Taxonomic Revision of
Pbhilodendron subgenus Pteromischum for
Pacific and Caribbean Tropical America”,
was unable to attend because of illness the
day of his departure and his subsequent
inability to arrange for a later flight.

4. Harald U. Riedl from the Naturhisto-
risches Museum in Vienna, Austria pre-
sented a paper entitled “Morphological and
Ecological Diversity of Stylochaeton Com-
pared to Other Genera of Aroideae.” Dr.
Ried] has written the Araceae treatment of
the Flora of Iraq, the Flora of Syria, and is
currently involved with the Flora of Ethi-
opia.

5. Thomas S. Ray, formerly of the Uni-
versity of Delaware and currently doing re-
search in Japan, presented a ‘“‘Review and
Summary of Studies of Shoot Organization
and Development in the Araceae.” This re-
port may be his last research project for the
Araceae and is a culmination of more than
a decade of work on these important as-
pects of growth and development.

6. Simon J. Mayo, of the Royal Botanic
Gardens at Kew, presented ‘A New Cladis-
tic Classification of the Araceae” on behalf
of his collaborators Josef Bogner and Peter
Boyce (Munich Botanical Garden and Kew
respectively). This new system of supra-
generic classification, based on a comput-
erized cladistic analysis of morphological






